
CONGRESSIONAL RECORD — Extensions of Remarks E1703 December 14, 2017 
bypass China’s ‘‘Great Firewall.’’ The net-
working site LinkedIn agreed to censor content 
and Facebook is promising to do the same in 
order to get access to the Chinese market. 

Chinese operations to curtail the activities of 
dissidents and critics of the Communist Party 
are also pervasive, troubling, and must be 
stopped. We have heard multiple stories from 
U.S. citizens and foreign nationals living in the 
U.S. about efforts to intimidate, censor, and si-
lence them. 

The case of Chinese billionaire Guo Wengui 
is just the latest example of egregious behav-
ior. High-ranking Chinese security ministry offi-
cials, in the US on transit visas no less, met 
with Mr. Guo multiple times in order to threat-
en and convince him to leave the U.S. 

Chinese agents have repeatedly violated 
U.S. sovereignty and law according to the 
Wall Street Journal report on the incident. 

These incidents and those we will discuss 
today are just the tip of the iceberg. 

The Commission’s 2017 Annual Report con-
tains several recommendations to counter Chi-
nese foreign influence operations—including 
expanding the mandate of the Foreign Agents 
Registration Act (FARA) to include Chinese 
government media organizations and think- 
tanks, expanded Internet Freedom initiatives 
and efforts to counter Chinese propaganda 
and disinformation at the State Department. I 
encourage those interested to look at our rec-
ommendations. 

As we start to grapple with the scale and 
scope of Chinese influence operations, we will 
be looking for new legislative ideas and I hope 
our witnesses today can provide recommenda-
tions for the Commission’s action. 

We must be clear from the outset that we 
support better relations with the people of 
China and the United States. The issues we 
are discussing here today are part of influence 
operations conducted by the Chinese Com-
munist Party and the Chinese government. 

President Xi Jinping, who has concentrated 
more power than any Chinese leader since 
Mao, is determined to make the world safe for 
authoritarianism. Beijing is intent on exporting 
its censorship regime, intimidating dissidents 
and their families, sanitizing history, and sti-
fling critical discussions of its repressive poli-
cies. 

These actions pose direct threats to deeply 
held core values and fundamental freedoms 
enjoyed by all democratic societies. We must 
find ways to effectively and resolutely push 
back. Doing so should be a critical national in-
terest. 
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Mrs. BUSTOS. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate Lanark, Illinois for being named a 
project winner for the 2017 Governor’s Home-
town Award due to its project, Workation 
2016. 

A group of volunteers from Lanark First 
Brethren Church, who were previously in-
volved in Alaskan mission work camp pro-

grams, believed they needed a more local, 
neighbor-helping-neighbor type of program in 
Lanark. From this idea, Workation 2016 was 
created. This project sought requests from 
older residents that had small projects that 
they were not able to accomplish on their own. 
Volunteers would then complete these mainte-
nance projects, safety upgrades, or land-
scaping projects at no cost to the resident. 30 
different projects around town were completed 
by 30 volunteers. According to the volunteers, 
the greatest benefit of the program is the rela-
tionships that are developed and the reward-
ing feeling of making a home safer or more 
comfortable for a resident. 

The hard work and generosity visible 
through Lanark’s Workation 2016 project 
makes me especially proud to serve Illinois’ 
17th Congressional District. 

Mr. Speaker, I would like to again formally 
congratulate Lanark, Illinois for being named a 
project winner for the 2017 Governor’s Home-
town Award. 
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Mr. REED. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to rec-
ognize Judge Walter F. Drag, who is retiring 
after more than three decades of judicial serv-
ice to the City of Dunkirk, New York. 

Judge Drag was recommended for appoint-
ment as Acting City Court Judge on January 
1, 1985, and became City Court Judge in 
1990. Over that time, he has heard thousands 
of cases and upheld the law with distinction. In 
addition, he maintained a private law practice 
until 2007, and spent several stints teaching 
law as a college professor. 

Among Judge Drag’s many accomplish-
ments as City Court Judge is the establish-
ment of a Treatment Court in 2002 for individ-
uals charged with crimes related to substance 
abuse. In the years since then, more than 
seven hundred people have participated, with 
the majority successfully completing the treat-
ment program. 

It is a privilege to congratulate Judge Walter 
F. Drag on a distinguished career of service to 
the City of Dunkirk, and to wish him all the 
best in retirement. He leaves behind a legacy 
that will benefit the residents of his community 
for years to come. 
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Mr. YOUNG of Iowa. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and congratulate Jody Rey-
nolds of Des Moines, Iowa, for being named 
one of dsm Magazine’s 2017 ‘‘Sages Over 
70.’’ 

The ‘‘Sages Over 70’’ award honors com-
munity leaders who continue to serve as men-
tors and leaders when others have retired. 
Jody has been a tireless advocate for children 
her entire life. Her experience with birth com-

plications with her third child opened her eyes 
to what services were and were not available, 
and led her to advocacy. She’s helped to raise 
$109 million for Variety—The children’s Char-
ity over the years, and served as the first fe-
male president of Variety International. One of 
the many words of advice she offered to the 
magazine was to press forward through adver-
sity, and to also enjoy the journey. 

Mr. Speaker, I am proud to recognize Jody 
for being named a ‘‘Sage Over 70’’ by dsm 
Magazine, and applaud her for her service to 
her community. I ask that my colleagues in the 
United States House of Representatives join 
me in congratulating Jody for this outstanding 
achievement and in wishing her nothing but 
the best. 
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Mr. PERRY. Mr. Speaker, today I extend my 
sincere congratulations to my constituent, 
Peddrick M. Young, Sr., upon his retirement 
from almost 30 years of service with the 
Lower Allen Township Board of Commis-
sioners. 

First, I thank Mr. Young for his service to 
our Nation in the United States Marine Corps. 
I’ve long appreciated the commitment of peo-
ple who devote themselves selflessly to serv-
ing our Nation. 

Mr. Young also has a demonstrated record 
of service to our communities. He previously 
retired from his position as facilities manager 
with Commerce Bank, staff to the Pennsyl-
vania House of Representatives, and staff as-
sistant in the U.S. House to one of my prede-
cessors, the late Congressman Bill Goodling. 

Mr. Young’s civic service included the Penn-
sylvania Crime Stoppers, Pennsylvania State 
Association of Township Commissioners, and 
many others. He also served as an active 
member of many community service organiza-
tions. 

Mr. Young’s tireless dedication, profes-
sionalism and sacrifice touched the lives of 
countless people and challenged all with 
whom he served to be the best. His legacy of 
service to our communities will endure. 

On behalf of Pennsylvania’s Fourth Con-
gressional District, I thank and congratulate 
Peddrick M. Young, Sr. on his service and 
wish him and his family Godspeed, great hap-
piness and success in their future adventures. 
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RECOGNIZING THE LENA-WINSLOW 
PANTHERS FOOTBALL TEAM FOR 
THEIR STATE CHAMPIONSHIP 
TITLE 
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Thursday, December 14, 2017 

Mrs. BUSTOS. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
honor the Lena-Winslow Panthers Football 
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